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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!! 
 

 
If you have any questions about the club or 
club events, please contact an officer. 
 
Rock On 
Debbie Lamb 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

November 9th 

Meeting 
 

10:30 am  

Dan will speak on Fakes   

Festival Foods  2233 Humes Rd  

Janesville, WI 

Hey Badgers, join us on Saturday, November 

11th for the November meeting. Our meeting 

activity this month will be a fun/interesting 

presentation by Dan Trocke on Fakes. How to 

spot them, how they are made, are they cool 

and interesting?? Join us in November and 

find out. If you have any fakes of your own 

that you would like to share, bring them 

along!! Hope to see you there. 

 

http://badgerrockclub.org/


2024 Club Schedule  
   

December 

 14th – Christmas Party – Location to 

be announced 

 

Email will be sent to all members with Field 
Trip details prior to trip. 

 
If meetings or field trips must be changed – 

all members will receive an email with 
updated information prior to the event. 

 

 

 

 

2025 Membership 
Just a reminder that 2025 membership dues 

are due in January. 

It is not too early to pay for 2025 dues! 

 

$15 for Single and $20 for Family. 

 

2025 Dues can be sent to  

Treasurer - Penny Petranek 

or paid at meetings. To participate in Field 

Trips – dues are required to be paid.  

 

 

 

 

 

Hats $5, T-Shirts $18  

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



A few pics from the 

Keokuk Field Trip!!! 

A bar chart of my haul. Pickleball for scale – Jerry 

Zhu 

 

The geode trip had a surprise for us. Geodes 

littered the ditch along a recent road 

construction site. Most were solid but the hollow 

ones yielded nice quartz and, or chalcedony 

centers. A few had quartz twinning with a thin 

coating of chalcedony - Kevin Ponzio 

 

 

Two naturally opened geodes from Hamilton IL. 

The top one has white botryoidal chalcedony and 

minor banding. The bottom one has tiny pyrite 

cubes – Jerry Zhu 

 

 

 



The Fox River had more than geodes. Beautiful 

fall colors, winding river veiws, and some insects 

enjoying the last of summer. I took in the view 

while celebrating my 40th anniversary of 

collecting Keokuk Geodes – Kevin Ponzio 

 

One of my most exciting finds on the geode dig 

this last weekend. A 'Dew Drop Diamond Geode'. 

White chalcedony lined geode with di-pyramidal 

quartz crystals. Reported to be "one in ten 

thousand" Keokuk Geodes! More to open yet. 

Fingers crossed - Kevin Ponzio 

 

 

We opened a couple with the ‘assistance’ of our 

little neighbor girl. She got to keep what she 

opened. Was excited to see the crystal (?) inside! 

– Jeanette Edwards 

 

 
 

We had a lovely weekend in keokuk iowa. 

Saturday we went to Jacob's geodes and 

collected, it was hard work and we're both still 

sore from hammering, but we filled a bucket to 

slightly over flowing and only spent 35.00. We 

had a great time with a lovely group of people!  

Saturday night we all met up for dinner at a local 

restaurant, good food and again, great company! 

Then we went to woody's rock shop and spent a 

little $ on a couple sparklys, lol! Thanks Herb for 

getting us in there! 

Sunday we were all heading to meet up for 

another fun day of geode hunting, Herb also 

connected us up with this site, He was on a roll 

with great ideas and connections this weekend! 

Jose and I were on our way to the meeting spot, 

going through a construction area along the road 

we noticed a guy picking up geodes along the 

road, we stopped across the street at a gas 

station to have a look, they were everywhere. I 

called Herb to let the club know where to find 

this spot and we went to work. In a spot about a 

city block long we filled 4 buckets and didn't pick 

up half of them. We just couldn't carry any more 

in our car! The single bucket is from Jacob's, the 

other 4 from along the road and the open 1 was 

also from the road. We hope you all made it over 

there to get a load of these because they look 

great! Thanks for putting this field trip together, 

we appreciate it. 



We would like to add a much deserved shout out 

to Ray who, generously bought appetizers for the 

whole group to share! Thanks Ray! 

We had a lovely weekend in keokuk iowa. 

Saturday we went to Jacob's geodes and 

collected, it was hard work and we're both still 

sore from hammering, but we filled a bucket to 

slightly over flowing and only spent 35.00. We 

had a great time with a lovely group of people!  

Saturday night we all met up for dinner at a local 

restaurant, good food and again, great company! 

Then we went to woody's rock shop and spent a 

little $ on a couple sparklys, lol! Thanks Herb for 

getting us in there! 

Sunday we were all heading to meet up for 

another fun day of geode hunting, Herb also 

connected us up with this site, He was on a roll 

with great ideas and connections this weekend! 

Jose and I were on our way to the meeting spot, 

going through a construction area along the road 

we noticed a guy picking up geodes along the 

road, we stopped across the street at a gas 

station to have a look, they were everywhere. I 

called Herb to let the club know where to find 

this spot and we went to work. In a spot about a 

city block long we filled 4 buckets and didn't pick 

up half of them. We just couldn't carry any more 

in our car! The single bucket is from Jacob's, the 

other 4 from along the road and the open 1 was 

also from the road. We hope you all made it over 

there to get a load of these because they look 

great! Thanks for putting this field trip together, 

we appreciate it. 

We would like to add a much deserved shout out 

to Ray who, generously bought appetizers for the 

whole group to share! Thanks Ray! – Christina 

Lopez 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

My van really said aawww when I unloaded it this 

morning. Made it home with 4 buckets of geodes 

and one big un. 2 from Jacob's 1 from Coopers 

along with the big un and 1 overflowing from the 

Wayland roadside work. Along with some 

fantastic specimens and slabs from Woody's Rock 

shop / KeokukGeodes Geodes. Thank-you 

Woody and his wife for opening up not just once 

on Friday but a second time at 8:30-10:30 pm on 

Saturday for the Badger Rock Club to check out 

his great store. It was great meeting you.  

I would also like thank Kirk Brandenberger at the 

Keokuk Tourism Bureau who led Marge and on a 

tour of the Lock and Dam no 19 museum. He also 

got us in touch with Coopers for our Sunday 

hunt. 

Overall it turned into a fantastic weekend even 

though a few muscles were screaming - Herb 

Bunger 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/846768375484057/user/100069822285604/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZW2DOPYDHJwg5oGVpmsftI-7q1njNIKoxCtJCersUDYkv7_rqzZVw1rlYBBTbhWS7NN53PjUH2tRxKkckAoRxWd-TyzX98XR3zE9t5ns0kbr_YuuCx-ht2ItuXO48AfYya02-12UU322lWP_bp3s6ZnwDpu95UxBIpFKW0eQecwdT30T6FUb7GjPcVdOqu1si1gVlZ8Y-XGHshgvEFZnXb4&__tn__=-%5dK-R
https://www.facebook.com/groups/846768375484057/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZW2DOPYDHJwg5oGVpmsftI-7q1njNIKoxCtJCersUDYkv7_rqzZVw1rlYBBTbhWS7NN53PjUH2tRxKkckAoRxWd-TyzX98XR3zE9t5ns0kbr_YuuCx-ht2ItuXO48AfYya02-12UU322lWP_bp3s6ZnwDpu95UxBIpFKW0eQecwdT30T6FUb7GjPcVdOqu1si1gVlZ8Y-XGHshgvEFZnXb4&__tn__=-UK-R


Make sure to check 

out the Badger Rock 

Club Facebook Page!! 

 

When placing a picture on Facebook members are giving 

BLGS permission to add pictures to monthly newsletter. 

 

 

 

 
 

Have a Wonderful  

Thanksgiving 

Holiday 

 

 
 

2023 Officers Roster 

President 

Dan Trocke 

4771 CTH II 

Highland, WI  

608-935-0597 

Daniel.trocke@slh.wisc.edu 

 glowyrocks@gmail.com 

 

Vice-President 

Mark Wolf 

412 Church Street 

Clinton, WI   

608-676-6015 

 

Secretary 

Gwyn Padden  

klechten@mhtc.net 

 

Treasurer 

Penny Petranek 

3516 Royal Road 

Janesville, WI  

608-751-9010 

Penny.petranek@gmail.com 

 

Officer at Large 

John Norman  

12409 W. Brandherm Road 

Beloit, WI  

 

Newsletter Editor 

Debbie Lamb 

dkaylamb@yahoo.com  

 
If you have any questions, please contact a 

Club officer. 
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